CITY OF SOUTH SALT LAKE
CITY COUNCIL WORK MEETING

COUNCIL MEETING Wednesday, April 1, 2015
6:00 p.m.
CITY OFFICES 220 East Morris Avenue #200
South Salt Lake, Utah 84115
PRESIDING Council Chair Irvin H. Jones, Jr.
CONDUCTING Council Chair Irvin H. Jones, Jr.
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:

Sharla Beverly, Ryan Gold, Irvin H. Jones, Jr., Kevin Rapp,
Michael Rutter, Debbie Snow and LeRoy Turner

COUNCIL MEM BERS EXCUSED:

STAFF PRESENT:
Mayor Cherie Wood
Charee Peck, Chief of Staff
Lyn Creswell, City Attorney
Paul Roberts, Deputy City Attorney
Mike Florence, Community & Economic Development Director
Frank Lilly, Deputy Community & Economic Development Director
Mont Roosendaal, Public Assets Director
Debbie Pedersen. Animal Services
Scott Madsen, Information Technology
Craig Burton, City Recorder

OTHERS PRESENT:
See attached list.

Matters for Discussion

1. Animal Code. Deputy City Attorney, Paul Roberts, conducted a straw poll with the
Council regarding various animal limits. The Council was in favor of the following:
two dogs and two cats with one additional if the third is a rescued animal; setting the
limit for rabbits at six; beehives at three in 4,500 square foot lots or larger; poultry in
6,000 square foot lots or greater; and in favor of cat licensing. With regards to feral
cats, the Council was in favor of imposing feeding restrictions without specifically
permitting colonies under City law.

Mr. Roberts said he would bring an ordinance back to the Council with these
recommendations.
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Alcohol ordinance discussion. Mr. Roberts explained that staff has created a new
sub-category MB for a micro-brewery license. This license would allow the business
to sell their product as well as give samples and allow consumption on premise. The
alcohol must be manufactured by the licensee. They also have to have food available
and the building has to have windows in the front.

Mr. Roberts asked the Council if they wanted such a business to be able to locate
within 200 or 600 feet of community locations, which are parks, playgrounds,
churches, and schools.

The Council was in favor of the 600 foot rule, having one license per 10,000
residents, with hours of operation until 10:00 p.m. on weeknights and midnight on
weekends.

Mr. Roberts advised that staff will get this put together and invite the regulated
community to give their comments and then come back to the Council in about a
month.

Urban Livability update. Urban Livability Director, Glenn Smith, reviewed a power
point presentation on what their Department has accomplished the last four years. A

copy is attached to these minutes and incorporated by this reference.

The meeting adjourned at 7:02 p.m.
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Irvin H. Jdnes, Jr., Council Chair
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